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“If the whole body were an eye, where would be the sense of hearing? If the whole body
were an ear, where would be the sense of smell? ® But as it is, God arranged the members in the
body, each one of them, as he chose. Y1f all were a single member, where would the body be?

20 As it is, there are many parts, yet one body.” — 1 Cor. 12:17-20

What does it mean to be part of the Body of Christ? What does it mean to be a member of a
congregation? From the very beginning God has called His people together for worship as a single body
of believers. If you read Redeemer’s church constitution, you’ll see this same focus. Redeemer exists to
gather together for worship and the praise of Jesus, to grow in our faith through education and study, and
to witness and bring the Gospel to the world around us. This is our singular goal and purpose, even
while the mission of Redeemer is furthered by many individual members with their many and various
gifts and offerings of their time, talents, and treasures. All the pieces and parts make up the whole body.

Almost all congregations have a membership that is more like a broken vase that’s been
superglued back together. There are pieces missing, there are lines that don’t quite match up. And yet,
it’s still there, still holding together somehow, still beautiful in its own way. Most congregations have
large swaths of their members who haven’t been present for years, who have moved away, or have
fallen into occasional or sometime attendance. Many congregations can’t fill their positions of
leadership or find people to serve on boards, committees, and teaching rosters. The year of quarantine
has taken the already fractured vase of church membership and thrown it out the window.

Now we’re picking up those pieces and trying to put it all back together again. What does
church membership look like after quarantine? Who is coming back? Who isn’t? Who is still watching
online and waiting? Who has found another congregation and hasn’t told us yet? Who has found us but
hasn’t joined us yet? All questions that we don’t have answers to. But we know that it’s hard to be a
“whole” when you don’t know where all the “pieces” are, and it will probably take quite a while for
many congregations to feel all put together again, Redeemer included.

I am confident and thankful however, that the Lord is still watching over His Church, and He is
still providing for our beautiful congregation. The Lord has sustained this Body of Christ in general
health and security. The Holy Spirit has brought quite a few new members to our church. The Holy
Spirit has inspired some of our members to take on new roles of service. Where we have lost leaders,
God has raised up new ones. Where we have had needs, God has provided means that have often been
more than adequate. When we have needed support, it has been there in abundance. When we have
tried something new, it has been met with enthusiasm, grace, and encouragement. We don’t have all the
pieces just yet, like most congregations there are still things we’re working on, but we’re still holding
together. Still beautiful. Still striving together. It’s an exciting time for this body of Christ!

Find where you fit. That’s my encouragement to you. Take the risk to lead or contribute in a
new way. Maybe you’re a hand or an ear. Maybe you’re a voice in the hymn. A muscle moving chairs
or painting walls. A heart, building ways to reach out to our homebound, or those who have needs they
cannot meet themselves. Pray about it. Try different things. Be in worship. Come to a meeting. Find
where you fit. Let’s work together. Worship together. Rejoice together as one body in Christ.



A FEW ITEMS TO WRAP UP JULY 25TH!

PLEASE JOIN TOGETHER IN SAYING FAREWELL TO
Vicar Charles Nemec & wife Christianna
On Sunday, July 25, in between services, a coffee hour will be held in their honor.
Stay after early service or come early for late service to grab a treat and say your farewells.

BUY YOUR TICKETS BEFORE IT’'S TOO LATE! The Church Picnic returns on Sunday, August 1,
2021. The picnic will take place at Redeemer to welcome the newly installed Vicar Christian Mundorf and his
wife Abby as well as all the new members since our last picnic in August 2018. Tickets for the picnic are $5
each adult (13 and older); FREE for children 12 and under and may be purchased in the church foyer on the
weekends or through the church office during the week. Tickets must be purchased in advanced by
Sunday, July 25". No tickets will be sold at the door. If you want to attend but cannot get to church to
purchase them by July 25", call the church office (219-838-4898 - leave a message, if no answer, but please
do not call during worship services.) by July 25™ to reserve your tickets. To properly plan, we need to know
how many people to plan for! Also, if you are a new member sent an invitation, please RSVP how
many will attend by July 25™! Thank you for your cooperation.

CONCORDIA PUBLISHING HOUSE BIBLE SALE. CPH is holding its annual Bible Sale — about 30% off. A
sign-up sheet is located on the South Bulletin Board in the foyer or you can contact Stacy at the church office
by phone or email to place an order. The Lutheran Study Bible is on sale as well as several children’s Bibles.
Orders must be in by July 25", The Church Office will enter one order on July 26™. The most popular
items are: The Lutheran Study Bible $34.99 (reg. $54.99), The Lutheran Study Bible THUMB INDEXED
$39.99 (reg. $59.99); The Lutheran Study Bible LARGER PRINT $44.99 (reg. $64.99); The Story Bible
$19.99 (reg. $29.99); and Concordia $24.99 (reg. $34.99). Please add $3.00 for shipping costs to each
book & make checks payable to Redeemer. Please place envelopes with your and payment, indicating Bible
Sale in the orange bin on the church secretary’s desk. Please DO NOT put payments in the offering plate.

Letter of the LAW
(Lutherans at Work — Redeemer’s Youth Group)

THANK YOU!! The Mod Pizza Dining Out Fundraiser — Sunday, June 27" was very successful. The
youth raised $82.03. Thank you to those who participated.

Zandstra Vouchers: Thank you to all that participated in the Zandstra Voucher fundraiser. The youth
received $294 profit from the sales!

Bible Study: Youth Bible study will continue Sundays at 9:15am in the North Classroom through Sept. 5th.
Beginning September 12™ the youth will move upstairs for their Bible Study with Vicar Christian Mundorf.

REDEEMER’S SUNDAY SCHOOL: A video based online Sunday School curriculum is available on Redeemer’s
YouTube page (through Sept. 5™), which goes “live” at 6 a.m. on Sunday mornings. Short videos for families
to watch on their own schedule following The Growing in Faith Bible Storybook (provided by Redeemer). Age
appropriate questions are posed to promote family discussions. Each weekend’s new lesson link is emailed
with the Redeemer Reminders. IN-PERSON SUNDAY SCHOOL WILL BEGIN SUNDAY, SEPT. 12™,

ATTENTION LADIES OF REDEEMER ~ THE TUESDAY AM LADIES BIBLE CLASS is just starting the
Book of Acts. We meet from 9:30-11 a.m. It is a joy to study God’s Word together. So please join us and
share your thoughts and questions with us each week. Call Dorothy Hutson at 219-595-0341 for more
information.
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Summer Confessions Class continues on Wednesdays at 6:30 PM until August 25",

REDEEMER’S 32" VICAR CHRISTIAN MUNDORF will be installed Sunday, August 1** at 10:45 am.
On August 1%, due to the installation of Vicar-Elect Christian Mundorf,
the 10:45 am service will be live-streamed instead of 8 a.m.

HTTPS://WWW.YOUTUBE.COM/C/REDEEMERLUTHERANCHURCHHIGHLAND /VIDEOS

SHOWER THE NEW VICAR WITH PANTRY STAPLES or grocery store gift cards AS A WELCOME TO
REDEEMER! See the laundry basket in the foyer the July 19" - August I,



MEET REDEEMER'S 32"° VICAR CHRISTIAN MUNDORF AND WIFE ABBY

Christian Mundorf was raised in Saline, Michigan, by his parents George and
Eleanor Mundorf. In Saline his parents took him to Christ Our King Lutheran
Church where he was catechized and confirmed by Pastor Thomas Schroeder in
2011, Christian graduated from Saline High School in 2015 where he met his future
wife, Abby Dester. After high school Christian went to Valparaiso University to
study chemistry and the humanities and was a member of Christ College — The
Honors College. While at Valpo, he also sang in the chapel choir, Kantori, and
played in the handbell choir.

Each summer Christian spends around a month in Naknek, Alaska, with his
family commercial fishing for sockeye salmon. In 2019 they caught about 95,000
pounds of salmon. Also in 2019, he began his studies at Concordia Theological Seminary and has particularly
enjoyed studying the biblical languages, Greek and Hebrew, and church history.

In January 2021 Christian was married to Abby in their hometown at Christ Our King. Abby studied
psychology and Spanish at Indiana University Southeast and is currently working towards her PhD in cognitive
psychology at Michigan State University. Both Christian and Abby are excited come to Highland and meet the
people of Redeemer Lutheran Church, and Christian cannot wait to be installed as vicar later this summer.

THE CHURCH SECRETARY WILL BE TAKING VACATION DAYS IN AUGUST. Stacy will be out of the
office: Thursday, August 5 and Friday, August 6. The church office will be closed both days.

TRUSTEES will meet on the second Sundays of August and September - Sundays August 8™ and
September 12" at 12PM in the MPR. Many projects are in the works and planned for this year. Trustees
are always looking for more help. Come to a meeting or speak with Stacy or A.J. Broviak about project needs.

The Indiana District LWML TREATSHOP is back and will be held in person on Saturday, August 14,
2021 at Our Shepherd Lutheran Church & School 9201 E County Rd. 100N, Avon, Indiana 46123.
Registration begins at 9:00 AM (EST) — 4:00 PM (EST). Opening at 9:30 AM. INGATHERING RECIPIENTS:
Our Shepherd Lutheran School, Avon and Calvary India Mission. To register go to lwmlindiana.org.
Registration Deadline August 9", Cost $13 for program and a box lunch.

SWADDLING CLOTHES CENTER at Grace Lutheran Church, Dyer, is a ministry of our Hammond Circuit
Congregation Churches, to help mothers & babies in need. Swaddling Clothes helps families with diapers,
wipes, and clothing on the third Saturday of the month. Shopping Days have resumed and will be held on
Saturdays, August 21° and September 18", Visit www.facebook.com/swaddlingclothesdyer for the most
up-to-date information on work days, current needs and shopping hours. Volunteers are needed! See
Pastor Eric to volunteer. CURRENT NEEDS: diapers (esp. newborn), wipes (flip-top refills), baby
wash, diaper cream, and clothing (esp. 2T-3T boys). The donation bin in the back parking lot of Grace
Lutheran Church in Dyer is available 24/7 or you may drop off items in the Redeemer foyer under the large
bulletin board shelf. THANK YOU to all who have generously donated time & items to this ministry.

PASTOR KLEINSCHMIDT WILL BE TAKING VACATION: Thursday, August 26"-Monday, September 6™,
If you have a spiritual need, please contact Vicar Christian Mundorf directly or the church office for assistance.

LIFELIGHT BIBLE STUDY will be meeting Wednesdays at 7PM in the Multipurpose Room beginning on
Wednesday, September 1%, Vicar Christian Mundorf will lead the class. Watch bulletin for the LifeLight topic.

CONFIRMATION CALL-OUT: A MANDATORY Confirmation Orientation Meeting for parents and students
with Pastor Kleinschmidt will be held Tuesday, September 7'" at 6:00 PM. Confirmation Classes for the
2021-2022 school year will begin on Tuesday, September 14™ at 4:00 PM. Classes will be held every Tuesday.
Confirmation students are expected to serve as acolytes during church services. Children entering 5%, 6™,
or 7*" grade and parents must attend this meeting if they wish to participate in the upcoming
Confirmation Classes. The Confirmation Class Fee is $20/student.

ATTENTION DARTBALL PLAYERS — PAST AND FUTURE The Calumet Dartball League will meet on
Thursday, August 19" to determine play for the upcoming season. The Redeemer Dartball Team plans to hold
a practice night to warm up those throwing arms on Tuesday, Sept. 7*" at 7 PM in the Multi-purpose Room.
All confirmed males are welcome. The team is willing to teach new players how to play Dartball (a cross
between darts & baseball). Questions, contact Team Captain Ken Smith at 219-688-9030. Half of the games
are played at Redeemer and half are played at other Lutheran Churches in Lake County.
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ENROLI.MENTFOR 2021 ~2022 SCHOOL YEAR IS OPEN.
CLASSES BEGIN TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 2021.

Students must be toilet trained.

To save a spot you MUST fill out online request form to receive registration forms and pay the registration fee
at RedeemerHighland.org. For more detailed information please contact Cyndy Positano at (219) 838-4898

or redeemerslittlelambs@gmail.com.

AN ORIENTATION MEETING FOR PARENTS WILL BE HELD ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 26™.
More detailed information will be sent out to parents in August.
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WOUNDED HEALERS GRIEF SUPPORT The “Fall” series of Grief Support Groups for 2021 will hopefully
start on Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 8™ from 7 — 8:30 p.m. Groups meet at St. James Church, located
corner Kennedy Ave. & 45" St., Highland. It is non-denominational. Many Redeemer families have benefited
from this special support. UPDATES can be found at http://woundedhealers-nwi.com/ or call 219-924-5577.

A DOOR OFFERING WILL BE HELD SATURDAY, SEPT. 11™ & SUNDAY, SEPT. 12™ AFTER ALL
THREE SERVICES TO SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BROADCAST OF THE LUTHERAN HOUR. WJOB —
RADIO 1230 AM is the NW Indiana regional broadcaster of “The Lutheran Hour” on Sundays at 10 AM
every week. Programming is paid for by the Calumet Lutheran Mission Association.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION WEEKEND will be held during all three services on September 11 & 12. Lay
Sunday School teachers, Confirmation teachers and Youth leaders are recognized and installed.

Also during all services this weekend, Redeemer has a tradition of presenting Bibles to all 3" graders
which according to our Sunday School records are: Emma Hildenbrand, Jack Knuth, Emma Schmitt,
Jack Warner, Gracie Brown, and Issac Salinas. If your child is entering the 3" grade and NOT on this
list, please notify the church office (838-4898 or info@redeemerhighland.org) as soon as possible, so we can
have a Bible personalized for him or her to receive that weekend.

Fall Sunday School will begin in person on Sunday, Sept. 12" at 9:15 a.m. in the North Classroom.

* LADIES OF REDEEMER GOOD NEWS!* Mark your calendars. The Mary and Martha Circle (formerly
Ladies Society) is blessed to announce that our meetings will be resuming after a “break” of 19 months.
Please join us (ALL ladies are invited) for pizza, fellowship and the latest updates. That's Sunday, Sept. 12,
2021 at noon (after late service).

IT IS THAT TIME OF YEAR! The 2022 Mission Spending Plan is being formulated by the Stewardship and
Planning Committee at their August and September meetings. All Committee Chairs are asked to meet with
their committee members regarding 2022 Mission Spending Plan requests. Requests for Mission Spending
Plan should be turned into the Planning & Stewardship Committee no later than MONDAY,
September 13" to be considered for the 2022 MSP. You may leave requests in the gray mailbox outside the
church office marked Planning & Stewardship. Questions, please contact Paul Boughamer or Bill Namovice.

CHOIR IS BACK! The Redeemer Choir led by Colette Martin & Meghan Kleinschmidt will begin rehearsing in
the upstairs choir loft on First and Third Mondays at 6:00 PM beginning on Monday, Sept. 20! Come join us!

ARE YOU IN NEED? Two member families have donated some medical equipment (a
wheelchair, walker and cane) to be passed on to other members in need. If you have a
temporary or permanent need for any of these items, please contact Stacy at the church
office. If the equipment is no longer needed, it may be passed on to someone else in
need.

Please remember to call to alert the Pastor & Vicar if you are in the hospital
and would like a visit. (219-838-4898). Hospitals often do not alert the church
office. Pastor & Vicar are willing to visit members in the hospital or at home, but they
need to be alerted to the need by the individual or a family member/caretaker. They
would also like to include you or your family member in the prayers, if you would like to
be included. (Note: Prayers are live-streamed as part of the Sunday service.)
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August 17, 2021 from 12:00—2:00pm

at REDEEMER

9009 Kennedy Ave. Highland, Indiana
TICKETS: S5 per person, Children 12 and under FREE!

Tickets may be purchased between services on Sundays
or from the Church Office during the week.
Please sign up to bring a side dish, a dessert, or cooler of bottled water.

Fried Chicken and Lemonade will be provided.

Welcome to Vicar #32 Christian Mundorf!

New Member Celebration!

Redeemer welcomes: Marty Hybl, Colleen Lulinski, Janice & Richard Richwine, James & Abbie, Evelyn,
Elizabeth Girkant, Virginia Smith, Kevin & Pam Vana, Mary Jane Magura, Jose & Michelle Vargas,
Eric Plawecki, Crystal Brown, Ramona Pickford, Todd & Kathy Corban, Joe & Sue, Maggie Stewarts,
Amy Stewarts, Isaac, Levi Kendall, Quintin Pioch, Mary Yuritic, Carl & Nancy Hecht, Ronald Brooks,
Richard Camperman, Elaine Barrett, Dave Innes, Lorene Innes, Helenka Zeman, John Phillips,
Brian Phillips, Thomas Miller, Lauren, Thatcher Baronowski, Charlotte Flitar, Rose Spencer, Alma Voss.
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AUGUST-SEPTEMBER 2021 NEWSLETTER

al
T Redeemer Lutheran Church
(A Congregation of the Lutheran Church — Missouri Synod)

9009 Kennedy Avenue ¢ Highland, Indiana 46322
Website: www.redeemerhighland.org ¢ Email: info@redeemerhighland.org ¢ Phone: (219) 838-4898
Follow us: www.facebook.com/redeemerhighlandlcms

Services:
Saturday:.......cccvvververiiiieie e 6:30 p.m.
SUNdaY:....ccveeieieee e 8:00 a.m.

...................................... 10:45 a.m.
Adult/Family Bible Study & Youth Group:
SUNAY:...cveeereree e 9:15 a.m.

Sunday School weekly video lessons on available online at 6:00 a.m. Sundays
*In-Person Sunday School resumes on Sept. 12, 2021 at 9:15 a.m.*

Staff:
Pastor: Eric Allan Kleinschmidt
Vicar: Christian Mundorf
Admin. Asst.: Stacy Broviak

Regular Church Office Hours: Monday — Friday, 10:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m.
' Pastor & Vicar are OFF on Fridays.
**The Church Office will be CLOSED: Thurs., Aug. 5", Fri., Aug. 6" & Mon., Sept. 6, 2021**

WORSHIP SERVICES, SUNDAY SCHOOL LESSONS AND PSALM STUDY
THE SUNDAY 8 AM SERVICE IS LIVE STREAMED ON YOUTUBE EVERY WEEKEND,
which is then available for later viewing as well. The Live Stream link and Order of Service attachment is
emailed every week as part of the Redeemer Reminders. Links are also available on the Redeemer website at
www.RedeemerHighland.org. All the Redeemer services and studies can be found at:

HTTPS://WWW.YOUTUBE.COM/C/REDEEMERLUTHERANCHURCHHIGHLAND /VIDEOS

ON AUGUST 1°7, DUE TO THE INSTALLATION OF VICAR-ELECT CHRISTIAN MUNDORF,
THE 10:45 AM SERVICE WILL BE LIVE-STREAMED INSTEAD OF 8 A.M.

REDEEMER’S SUNDAY SCHOOL: A video based online Sunday School curriculum is available on Redeemer’s
YouTube page (through Sept. 5™, which goes “live” at 6 a.m. on Sunday mornings. Short videos for families
to watch on their own schedule following The Growing in Faith Bible Storybook (provided by Redeemer). Age
appropriate questions are posed to promote family discussions. Each weekend’s new lesson link is emailed
with the Redeemer Reminders. IN-PERSON SUNDAY SCHOOL WILL BEGIN SUNDAY, SEPT. 12™,

NEW PHONE #, MOVED?? Please remember the church office when changing addresses, phone numbers or
email addresses. Many people are switching to cell phones and dropping their landlines. Please let the church
office know your new number(s) and let us know whether they can be published in the directory, given to
members when needed, or strictly for church office contact only. To inform the church office please: ¢
Email info@redeemerhighland.org; ¢ Leave a note on the secretary’s desk; 4 Call 838-4898; OR ¢ Mail to
Redeemer Lutheran Church, 9009 Kennedy Ave, Highland, IN 46322. We don’t want to lose touch.

THE CAMPUS MINISTRIES OF THE INDIANA DISTRICT is making its annual request for information
about students from your congregation who will be attending a college or university in 2021-2022. College
can be tough for students to maintain their faith away from home. Information provided to them will then be
forwarded to the appropriate LCMS-U campus ministry or contact congregation. For more information and to
fill out a Google contact form, please visit http://in.lcms.org/resources/outreach/campus-ministry.

If you have moved or will be traveling out of town, the Lutheran Church Missouri Synod has a church locator
tool to help you find a church to attend. Go to: https://locator.lcms.org/church




